
Aloha Mahanalua Nui HOA Members, 
 

In an effort to keep our community informed of the ongoing irrigation issues we 
are posting the most recent email communication from LIC/WML updating the 

status our irrigation water delivery system.   
 
If you have not already signed up for email notifications with LIC, we strongly 

urge you to do so.  This will help ensure that you receive the most timely 
updates from LIC as possible. 
 

 
E-mail dated: October 31, 2019 

 
Aloha, 
The transition to a single pump was completed yesterday. However, the pump is now 
experiencing faults, and has been put in safe mode so is operating at lower power which 
means it is only pushing about 20% of capacity to higher elevations. The manufacturer 
has been contacted regarding repairs, and alternative pumps are being explored 
concurrently. While the pump is operating at about 20% of its capacity, low flows and 
low pressure will continue for IRRIGATION water.  
Regards, 
Heidi 
 
Heidi Bigelow R(S) 
Project Manager 
 

E-mail dated: October 25, 2019 
 
Aloha, 
On Tues. Oct. 29, Launiupoko Irrigation Company, in conjunction with crews from West Maui Land 
Company, Inc. and West Maui Construction, LLC will be transitioning from the two booster pump 
system to a single pump system to lift the water from LIC Well 1 to upper elevations. The work is 
expected to take all day, and part of Weds. Oct. 30 to re-charge the system. The reservoir will be partially 
filled, but please prepare for low pressure, and low flows and periods of no irrigation water on Tuesday 
Oct. 29 & Weds. Oct. 30.  
 
You have probably observed the on-going prep work over the past few months. The prep-work is now 
complete, and to save down time, on Tuesday Oct. 29, three crews will be mobilized to make the final 
push. There will be a lot of activity at the two pump locations on Punakea Loop and at LIC Well 1. We 
hope to complete the work in a day, and be back up and running on Wednesday afternoon. 
 
We will be emailing notices to those who have signed up for email notification, but we wanted to inform 
the board presidents and property managers in case you receive any calls. 
 
Thank you 
Heidi 
 
 


